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Petitioner: Thomas A. Minwegen, General Manager  

Recommendation:   

Accept the Business Impact Statement pursuant to NRS 237.090 for the proposed 

District Resolution 23-001, which amends the District Service Rules; and determine 

that the proposed resolution does not impose a significant economic burden on 

affected customers; or take other action as appropriate. (Sitting as the Clark 

County Water Reclamation Board of Trustees) (For possible action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: N/A Fund Name: N/A 

Fund Center: N/A Funded PGM/Grant: N/A 

Amount: N/A 

Description: Business Impact Statement 

Additional Comments: N/A 

 

BACKGROUND:   

Pursuant to NRS 237.080, a Business Impact Statement was prepared for the proposed District Resolution 23-001, 

which amends the District Service Rules. 

 

The proposed amendments seek to adopt the ENR index for yearly adjustments to the connection fee, update the 

design review and inspection fee schedule for package plants, and provide other various administrative 

clarifications to rules concerning prohibited discharges, equivalent residential unit, wastewater loading, existing 

septic tank connection requirements, and construction dewatering plan review.  

 

If adopted, Resolution 23-001 codifies these amendments to the District Service Rules effective on July 1, 2023. 

 

Notice was provided to the District’s Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC), and to the Commercial Real Estate 

Development Association (NAIOP), Latin Chamber of Commerce, Nevada Resort Association, Southern Nevada 

Home Builders Association (SNHBA), Urban Chamber of Commerce, and the Vegas Chamber. Additionally, 

notice was posted in the Las Vegas Review Journal for other interested persons to view and provide comment. No 

material questions or comments were received from the stakeholders regarding the Service Rules amendments. 

 

Staff recommends that the Board of Trustees accept the Business Impact Statement and determine that the District 

Resolution 23-001 does not impose a significant economic burden on affected customers. 

 

This agenda item has been reviewed and approved by the District General Counsel. 

 

 


